

Committee Meeting Minutes

16.04.2012



Meeting Started: 17.40

Meeting Ended: 18.35

Present

Eleni Price (Secretary)

Thomas Cram (Chair)

Jonathon Ellis (Vice Chair)

Arthur Coveney (Equipments Officer)

Louis Richardson (Team Captain)

Robert Macauley (Records and Publicity Officer)

Phillipa Relf (Social Sec/Female Novice Rep)

James Waterfield (Ex- Vice Chair)

Absent

Kimberley Taylor (Treasurer) *Apology received*

Ben Brand (Male Novice Rep)

Outdoor Shooting

Permission to shoot on Tower's Pitch has now been confirmed by the Athletic Union.

Moving Equipment from Victory Hall: Tom C and any available committee members to meet at Victory Hall tomorrow (Tuesday 17th April) at 16.00 to move equipment from Victory Hall to outdoor storage cupboard.

- Soft bosses in outdoor store to be swapped with hard bosses from indoor store to make them available for outdoor shooting.

New committee members to meet at Towers Pitch at 5pm on Tuesday 17th to go through outdoor shooting setup procedure. All committee members are advised to keep an eye-out for runners/pedestrians on pitch. In the result of a pedestrian, shooting must stop immediately and the pedestrian shouted at.

There are only 2 keys for the outdoor cupboard, one held by Tom C. The other key will be placed in Indoor Cupboard. All committee members who hold indoor cupboard keys must retrieve outdoor key prior to the session they are running and return it after the session. Loss of the key will result in the loser being shot.

Signs: Tom C has made six cautionary signs to be brought to the session tomorrow.

Rope: Nearly all rope in outdoor storage has been used for tie-downs; as only half a dozen tie downs needed during practice, rope to be unraveled and used.

University Competitions

BUTTS (Mid-May): Birmingham has offered to host the competition but as yet have no working toilet. Steve J. to get back to Tom C. during week to confirm whether or not Birmingham can host, otherwise will be hosted by LSAC.

Committee Meeting Minutes

16.04.2012



BUCS (16th of June, entries in 25th May): All archers must meet qualifying scores to be able to shoot.

Qualifying scores:

- **Experienced:** 2nd class score (tba)
- **Novices:** 3rd class score (tba)

Qualifying scores may be shot at BUTTS.

Non-University Competitions

Proposed Shoots: Bath Clout (29th April)

- West Midlands Regional Novice Shoot (29th April)
- National Round at Kedleston Hall (29th April, entries by 21st April)
- Golden Arrow Shoot (9th June, entries by 2nd June)

National proved most popular with committee. Louis R. to ring ASAP to check places available. If adequate places, to send club email to finalize participants by end of week.

Tom C., Louis R. and Rob M. offered to drive. James C. a potential driver.

Golden Arrow to be decided nearer time of shoot.

Socials

Skittles Social: Proposed date 2nd/9th June. Phillipa R. to ring *The Swan* and book event (non-catered). To send email to club when finalized.

Airsoft: £40 per session, sessions held monthly at company Phillipa R. contacted. If 15+ people attend, we can book our own session and time. Time approximately late-May/early June (prior exams), place TBA.

Kit Update

Eleni P. relayed information from kit meeting held with AU President Adam R. on Thursday 15th March.

Kit bundles decided:

- T-Shirt
- T-Shirt and Hoody

Kit should be available for current committee to order Mid-May 2012, to be received October 2012 to be worn at fresher's bazaar.

Coaching

Money for eight more sessions. Maggie S. to pick which Wednesday she does not want to attend, otherwise will use all Wednesday coaching sessions up until end of term.

Committee Meeting Minutes

16.04.2012



Equipment

Kim T. to account for money available for equipment.

Bosses: Preferably Egertec bosses- six if money is available. If not, will get cheaper Italian bosses. Merlins to be consulted for possible deal on bosses.

Bows: Bosses are more important but purchase of one more intermediate novice bow is advisable. Could alternately purchase long rods for beginner bows (to be applied if intermediate bows are not available at that time) and re-string current beginner bows.

Arrows: Advised that 4 more sets of arrows should be made of next year by Arthur C. Fletching jig to be purchased.

IMS

Hall has been booked for IMS next Wednesday 25th April from 1pm. IMS to start at 1.30pm. 8 bosses required.

James W. to email to check which halls are arriving when.

Scoring system on Tom C's laptop to be used. Caution with ribena around said laptop is highly advised.

Club to be emailed to ask for assistance with IMS.

A.O.B

Trophy Engraving- Club team trophies (Novice/Experienced) to be paid for with surplus budget money. Individual trophies to be paid for by current trophy holder.

Engraving to be done before end of term (especially Outdoor trophies.)

Chocolate Shoot- no advance registration required, archers to simply turn up at shoot. The winner of the shoot becomes the host for the next competition; if it is a LSAC archer, possibly on Holywell Pitch.

Session Rota

Tuesday 17th April: Tom C.

Tuesday 24th April: Eleni P.

Wednesday 18th April: Jon E.

Wednesday 25th April: Phillipa R.

Thursday 19th April: Tom C.

Thursday 26th April: Jon E.

Saturday 21st April: Arthur C.

Saturday 28th April: Louis R.

Sunday 22nd April: Rob M.

Sunday 29th April: Kedleston Hall?

Next Meeting: Tuesday 1st May 2012